
KURE BEACH 

SHORELINE ACCESS, BEACH PROTECTION 

AND PARKING COMMITTEE 

JULY 1, 2014 

 

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance: 

 

Tony Gonsalves, Chair     Andy Barnard, Co-Chair 

Priscilla Smith, Secretary    Jim Smith 

Mike Bledsoe      Richard Graham 11 

Susan Walters      Linda Cheshire, Alt 

Kerry Garrigan 

Also Present:  Steve Pagley, Council Liaison 

 

By motion made, seconded and carried the Minutes from the June meeting were approved. 

By motion made, seconded and carried the Agenda for the July meeting were approved. 

There were no persons to address the committee. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 

1. TDA Project.  Dick Graham reported the web site was working well 

2. Coral Parking, Tony Gonsalves.  Tony reported that Council asked that this project be put 

on hold until the Sept or Oct. 

3. J – E Beach Access parking, Jim Smith.  This project is on hold 

4. Re-define parking spaces on Ft. Fisher Blvd.  Jim reported this project is on hold. 

5. Sea Oats, Mike Bledsoe.  Mike reported the sea oats were doing fine and no new one 

were required at this time. 

6. Keep America Beautiful. Susan Walters.  Susan reported that Jennifer was no longer 

involved with this project.   She contacted Adrian Moore who advised the beach sweep is 

scheduled for Oct. 4th at 9 AM.  Susan will be the site captain for Kure Beach. 

7. Turtle Nests, Susan reported that at this time there are no turtle nests in Kure Beach. 

8. Brochure update, Kerry Garrigan.  Kerry reported the brochures have been paid for and 

are available for distribution.  Kerry and Susan have contacted the various Real Estate 

people and Home Owners association in Kure Beach and Carolina Beach to cover all 

entities who rent Kure Beach Properties.  They have received very positive input from 

them.  They have received requests for the list of activities for Kure Beach.  These are 

available from the Chamber of Commerce and from the Town Hall. 

9. Trash pickup schedule for the beach.  Steve Pagley will get the schedule for the  pickups 

and advise the committee. 

10. K Ave Cross Roads signage.  This project is complete. 

11. New Parking area.  This project is complete for this year.  There have been some small 

problems that have been addressed.  The parking will be available for the balance of the 

year unless the property is sold. 

12. Goals for 2014 and 2015 are the same. 



NEW BUSINESS: 

 

a. Alcohol at the Ocean Front Park.  The Town has an ordinance banning alcohol being 

consumed on Town Property.  One of the functions has been a Wine Tasting that has 

received a Special Permit.  All other consummation of alcohol is banned. 

 

The Committee has been advised that committee member Beth Yaccarino will be leaving the 

committee as she is relocating to South Caroline.  Her resignation is en-route to Council.  The 

committee would like her resignation effective at the next Town Council Meeting along with the 

upgrading Linda Cheshire from Alternate to permanent member.  Committee member Clifton 

Beasley will be forwarding his resignation to the Council and it the council received it in time the 

Committee would like it to be effective at the next Council meeting.  Chair Gonsalves has 

conducted a telephone conference to all committee members who have approved this request. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:40 PM.  There will be not meeting in August and the next 

scheduled meeting will be on September 2nd at 4:00 PM at the Town Hall. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Priscilla Smith 

      

 


